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COMMANDER’S LOG 
It is December, a time for holiday celebrations with family and friends.  We must not forget those who do not others to celebrate with or unable to get together because of illness or the inability to travel.   For many years, the Los Alamos and Santa Fe chapters would hold a joint dinner meeting in December remembering the attack on Pearl Harbor that started the United States involvement in World War II.  The dinners were held on December 7th, but a heavy snowfall on that day several years ago led to holding the dinner on the Sunday afternoon closest to December 7th.  Now the Covid pandemic has prevented this chapter from holding in person dinner meetings.  It was planned to hold an in-person dinner this month, but the rise in cases in New Mexico led to continuing to hold meetings using Zoom.  Hopefully we will be able to soon hold in-person dinners again.
On a very sad note.  Companion Norman Wilson joined his comrades in arms on November 24th.  Norm has been an important part of the chapter and the Order for many years.  Not only did he serve as chapter commander for several years, he also served in department, regional, and national offices.  In May, 2018 in recognition of his many years of service at these levels, LtCol Norman J. Wilson was awarded a Patrick Henry Gold Award by CINC David Gibson.  Even after he stepped down as commander, he was a great help to the chapter.  He will be greatly missed.
  THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 

Our speaker this month is COL Michael Hazen.
December 7, 1941 was as President Franklin Roosevelt described in his famous address to the nation a “date which will live in infamy”. The attack on the US Fleet anchored at Pearl Harbor forced the US to declare war against Japan and the European Axis powers declaring war on the US officially putting us in World War II. WWII was and is the deadliest conflict in history-by far. It resulted in 70-85 million fatalities and ushered in the first and only use of nuclear weapons. President Roosevelt in his declaration to Congress added: “I believe that I interpret the will of the Congress and of the people when I assert that we will not only defend ourselves to the uttermost, but will make it very certain that this form of treachery shall never again endanger us.” As America thinks about the anniversary of Japan’s devastating surprise attack on Pearl Harbor and the words of President Roosevelt we must honor the past and serve the future by staying strong and maintaining the most powerful military in the world.
MEETING DETAILS

This month’s meeting will be on Sunday December 5th starting at 2:00 pm.  Note the date and the start time.  Because of the ongoing COVID situation, the meeting will again be a Zoom session.  It will start at 2:00 pm.  Zoom details will be in the reminder email.
LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
What is the NSRC and why is it critical to LANL’s mission?

Last month, Rizwan Ali, the Director of the National Security Research Center answered the question.  He started by giving his background which included spending over twenty-nine years as an Air Force officer in communications and cyber security.  He served in numerous assignments in the U.S. and overseas including several in the Middle East.  After retiring in 2017, he quickly became bored and looked for a steady job and ended up at LANL.  
He started at LANL as a Group Leader in Weapons Physics. In 2019, he helped start up NSRC and was named its director a year later.  

The NSRC started as the Technical Library formed by J. Robert Oppenheimer for the Manhattan Project.  In the following years, many mini libraries and mini archives were created at LANL.  The NRSC is a consolidation of these various libraries and archives and houses over seventy-five years of nuclear research, designs, procedures, videos, photos, and other reports.
The NSRC holds over fourteen million separate items.  Other major national security libraries hold only one to three million items.  Major archival libraries such as the largest presidential libraries such as the LBJ and Kennedy Presidential Libraries hold five to ten million items.  In comparison, major university libraries such as those in the University of Chicago and Yale and Columbia Universities hold ten to seventeen million items. 
The collections in the NRSC cover many areas in physical sciences and national security.  Not only are areas such as chemistry and physics covered, but also material science, energy, engineering, high performance computing, and environmental and earth sciences are included.  National security is not limited to nuclear testing and stockpile stewardship, but also includes many areas in global security.  Lab history and nuclear propulsion are also included in the collections.
Its active collections are used daily by researches at LANL and throughout the national security establishment because the vast majority of the material is not duplicated anywhere else.  Its materials are used to review pre and post test reports and diagnostic information for preparing for future tests and experiments.  Also, the information is used for preparing many reports and other classified documents.  The collections contain millions of historically significant items documenting the U.S. nuclear weapons design, development, testing, certification, and assessment activities. 
The NRSC is a collection of collections.  The Rocky Flats Collection includes pit production details and reports describing efforts to develop new pit technology.  Included in the Classified Reports Collection are studies of Soviet missile defense, requirements for strategic stability, and development of warheads for advanced delivery systems.  Reports from the intelligence community, the Pentagon, and other governments agencies are included in the Top Secret Collection.  Other collections include the United Kingdom collection containing documents relevant to its nuclear weapons program, the Wellnitz Collection with testing records, Nevada Test Site vault collection, and old J-Division (field testing) collection, and the Los Alamos Historical Collection.
Many media types are included in the NRSC collections.  In addition to millions of paper reports miles of motion picture films, and millions of radiographs, photos and negatives, and microfiche and microfilm, it includes video tapes, audio cassettes, DVDs and other types of media. 
 Less than ten percent of the physical collection has been digitized.  Because it would take decades to centuries to digitize the collection, the backlog cannot be addressed with outdated processes.  At historical rates, it would take eight years to digitize the videos, ninety-three years to digitize the microfiche, seven hundred years to digitize forty thousand pages of paper, and over two thousand years to digitize the thirty thousand rolls of microfilm.  The digitizing is limited by equipment, software, processes, training, and facilities.  Something new is needed.
So refocus attention on highest priority media.  Video media is a priority because it is the fastest deteriorating media in the collection.  Increasing the staffing and number of digitizing suites reduced the completion from eight years to five years.  Digitizing microfilm and microfiche are high priority because of their immediate importance to the weapons program.  New production-scale equipment, processes, and increased staffing reduces the completion time from over two thousand years to a few decades.
Seven new digitization labs were built in the last two fiscal years.  These labs include digitalization labs for video tape, audio tape, microfilm, microfiche, motion picture film, Rocky Flats documents, and special media.  For this new fiscal year, a paper digitalization lab and an indexing lab are planned.  
Cataloging and indexing are needed to make the digital collection useable.  For the digital collections, a wide variety of metadata and indices range from nonexistent to rudimentary to robust.  The search functions range from nonexistent to difficult-to-use.  The physical collection has poor to nonexistent metadata, limited indices, and the Classified Reports Collection has an old-fashioned card catalog.  The currently cataloging process is fully manual and takes ten to thirty minutes per document.  With the total number of digitalized files growing rapidly, the backlog in the cataloging and indexing cannot be met with a manual approach.
To solve this problem, the plan is to use artificial intelligence/machine learning to automatically extract metadata from digitized documents.  It will allow natural-language searching while enforcing security classification and need-to-know.  The system selected is currently in use around the Federal Government and was found through contacts in the US intelligence community.  A six-month demonstration successfully funded and completed on the unclassified network in FY-20.  It is funded for FY-21 and FY-22 and is being implemented in the classified network.
In order to keep these professionals interested while the projects are being set up, other cool projects are being done. Two annual issues of The Vault magazine have been printed.  For the 75th Anniversary of the Trinity Test, several documentaries, posters and articles were prepared.  A multipart nuclear testing documentary is being prepared.  Two podcasts are being released.  Several books on the history of nuclear weapons and testing are being prepared, and publishers are interested.  Other innovative ways of presenting history have been developed such as a play list of atomic-related songs;
A recorded copy of this presentation will be available later on the MOWW Region XIII web site.  www.mowwscv.com.
LAHS NJROTC NEWS

During this month, the unit held several great opportunities for cadets to earn service hours, and ribbons. Firstly, on Veterans’ Day, cadets were able to participate in Color guard, Flag Detail, and for Chiefs and Officers, Firing Squad for 21 Gun Salute. During the ceremony, C/SA Alana Hinojosa commanded the Color guard for the first time. She has been a very consistent freshman and did an outstanding job. Secondly, cadets who are a part of the Air Rifle team competed in their first competition day this year. The Drill team, Color guard, and PT team also went to Duke City for competition, the female PT team and Drill team won first place. Just before Thanksgiving break, cadets were given the opportunity to go to the Los Alamos Middle School for recruiting into NJROTC. Those that went entertained the students, taught them about the different parts about NJROTC, and got them pumped up for when they choose their electives for high school. Cadets that went on the all-day recruiting trip, then earned their recruiting ribbon.
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LAHS NJROTC Cadets Nov.13 precision shooting team
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The Unarmed Regulation Drill Team prepares to show the results of their practice 
C/ENS Megan Crawford

NEW COMPANION

Rizwan Ali, last month’s speaker, is the chapter’s newest companion.  Rizwan “Riz” Ali is the Director of the National Security Research Center (NSRC), the Lab’s classified library. As the Director, he sets the strategic direction for one of the largest libraries in the United States. The NSRC traces its lineage to the Technical Library formed by J. Robert Oppenheimer in 1943 as part of the Manhattan Project at Los Alamos. Riz came to the Lab in 2018 as a Group Leader, overseeing staff who managed many of the Lab’s digital archives. Shortly after arriving, he worked with the Associate Lab Director for Weapons Physics and others to help lead the standup of the NSRC

He is a retired U.S. Air Force Colonel, whose career included commanding multiple, large units in the United States and in combat zones. He also has extensive international work experience with NATO and U.S. partners in the Middle East and Africa. His expertise is broad with significant experience in cybersecurity/cyberwarfare, information technology, space operations, nuclear operations, and library/archive management.

Riz has a bachelor’s degree in engineering from Stevens Institute of Technology; a master’s degree in public administration from Troy State University; a master’s degree in military history from Air University; and a master’s degree in international relations from National War College.

Riz’s military decorations and campaign medals include: Bronze Star Medal, Defense Superior Service Medal, Meritorious Service Medal, National Defense Medal, Southwest Asia Service Medal, Global War on Terrorism Expeditionary Medal, Global War on Terrorism Service Medal, Armed Forces Service Medal, Humanitarian Service Medal, Nuclear Deterrence Operations Medal, Combat Readiness Medal, Air Force Expeditionary Ribbon, NATO Non-Article 5 Medal, and the NATO Meritorious Service Medal.
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FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER

This is reminder about the CINC’s Solicitation.  This supports many activities in the national office such as the “Officer Review”, Youth Leadership Conferences, and awards for ROTC units and scouting awards without local chapters to do presentations among other activities.  Please be generous with your donations.
 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
LTC Michael A. Okin M.D. USA (Ret)
maokin1953@gmail.com
· VICE COMMANDEER IN CHIEF
Lt Col Marlon Ruiz, USAF (Ret)
ruizmarlon08@gmail.com
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
LTC Patrick C. Stolze, USA (Ret)

pstolze40@gmail.com 
website www.MOWWSCV.com

 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Col Michael Farrell, USMC (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECT OF FINANCE
Mrs. Martha Ferrara, CPA | finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

Website www.moww.org
 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Adjutant
HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Treasurer

COL Gerald Bolme USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-672-1233

bolme@earthlink.net
Chaplain
MAJ Donald B. Davidson, Jr., USA (Ret)

Home: 505-672-3794

dbd1alamos@msn.com
COMING EVENTS 
December


6
Staff Meeting

5
Chapter Dinner – 2:00 pm – COL Michael Hazen
18
Wreaths Across America 

January


10
Staff Meeting 
18
Chapter Dinner - Robert Hull - 
?  
Northern New Mexico Boy Scout Awards Banquet 

22
Region XIII Zoom MBM meeting

February

7
Staff Meeting

15
Chapter Dinner – Siegfried Hecker
March



7
Staff Meeting 
15
Chapter Dinner – tbd
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